

Dear Friends and Faithful Supporters,

"And to wait for his Son from heaven, whom he raised from the dead, even Jesus, which delivered us from the wrath to come." I Thessalonians 1:10

"Celebrate the Savior" was the opening song our choir learned for our special Easter Sunrise Service and Breakfast. Truly we celebrated Jesus who is alive and can see us, hear us, help us, and who will come back for us one day! Our Good Friday Communion Service was a sweet time of fellowship and the church was full early Easter morning including a wonderful group of children.

We are busy as we "wait" for the Savior. Easter Break from pre-school came early this year, but it was the right time for me to deal with some health issues that had come up. The Lord led me to just the right doctors and although I had to rest for part of break, Momma and I were able to accomplish quite a bit. We counted the coin offering (for the children's ward at the hospital), shopped for the nursing home, and prepared for the Sunrise Service. I worked on new choir songs, prepared lessons for a much larger, much younger Quiz Masters group, and readied materials for the re-enrollment of students for a new year of pre-school.

Pre-school is back and extra busy with parents coming to register for next year. We have had a lot of interest and are praying for just the right students. It has been a hot and dry year in Grenada so far so it was the perfect time to put up the pools for the students to enjoy. They are having a wonderful time, and we hope to motivate them to get their work done!

Please continue to pray for my dad. He is still having a lot of back pain and has spent a lot of time and money going to therapy the past two months. So far nothing has changed, but we know that God is able and we are praying that he will find just the right therapy to help him.

There is much to do as we "wait" for Jesus' return and many souls who need to trust in the Savior. It is easy to be discouraged as we go out to visit people who are busy about everything the world has to offer and have little time to hear about the Savior. Please pray that God will bless our efforts and that we will see fruit. Thank you for being a part of this ministry.

Serving together with you to reach the children of Grenada,

Carrie Mathena 3 John 4